

## E. SCOTT PRUITT Administrator

August 10, 2017

Ms. Leslie Ritts Counsel for NEDA/CAP Ritts Law Group, PLLC 620 Fort Williams Parkway Alexandria, Virginia 22304

Plan to Propose Revisions to the Final Rule "Protection of Stratospheric Ozone: Update to Re: the Refrigerant Management Requirements under the Clean Air Act" published November 18, 2016, 81 Fed. Reg. 82272

Dear Ms. Ritts:

This letter relates to concerns that you have raised regarding the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's final rule titled "Protection of Stratospheric Ozone: Update to the Refrigerant Management Requirements under the Clean Air Act," 81 Fed. Reg. 82272 (November 18, 2016). The EPA is planning to issue a proposed rule to revisit aspects of the 2016 rule's extension of the 40 CFR part 82 subpart F refrigerant management requirements to non-exempt substitutes. We are also aware of your concerns regarding the feasibility of meeting the January 1, 2018, compliance dates and will consider options for relief if we receive adequate information from you to substantiate the basis for such relief.

If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact Cynthia Newberg of the Office of Atmospheric Programs at newberg.cindy@epa.gov or (202) 343-9729.

Respectfully yours,



## E. SCOTT PRUITT Administrator

August 10, 2017

Ms. Shannon S. Broome Counsel for the Air Permitting Forum Hunton & Williams LLP 575 Market Street, Suite 3700 San Francisco, California 94105

Plan to Propose Revisions to the Final Rule "Protection of Stratospheric Ozone: Update to Re: the Refrigerant Management Requirements under the Clean Air Act" published November 18, 2016, 81 Fed. Reg. 82272

Dear Ms. Broome:

This letter relates to concerns that you have raised regarding the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's final rule titled "Protection of Stratospheric Ozone: Update to the Refrigerant Management Requirements under the Clean Air Act," 81 Fed. Reg. 82272 (November 18, 2016). The EPA is planning to issue a proposed rule to revisit aspects of the 2016 rule's extension of the 40 CFR part 82 subpart F refrigerant management requirements to non-exempt substitutes. We are also aware of your concerns regarding the feasibility of meeting the January 1, 2018, compliance dates and will consider options for relief if we receive adequate information from you to substantiate the basis for such relief.

If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact Cynthia Newberg of the Office of Atmospheric Programs at newberg.cindy@epa.gov or (202) 343-9729.

Respectfully yours,



## E. SCOTT PRUITT Administrator

August 10, 2017

Mr. Charles Knauss Counsel for the Air Permitting Forum Hunton & Williams LLP 2200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20037

Plan to Propose Revisions to the Final Rule "Protection of Stratospheric Ozone: Update to Re: the Refrigerant Management Requirements under the Clean Air Act" published November 18, 2016, 81 Fed. Reg. 82272

Dear Mr. Knauss:

This letter relates to concerns that you have raised regarding the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's final rule titled "Protection of Stratospheric Ozone: Update to the Refrigerant Management Requirements under the Clean Air Act," 81 Fed. Reg. 82272 (November 18, 2016). The EPA is planning to issue a proposed rule to revisit aspects of the 2016 rule's extension of the 40 CFR part 82 subpart F refrigerant management requirements to non-exempt substitutes. We are also aware of your concerns regarding the feasibility of meeting the January 1, 2018, compliance dates and will consider options for relief if we receive adequate information from you to substantiate the basis for such relief.

If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact Cynthia Newberg of the Office of Atmospheric Programs at newberg.cindy@epa.gov or (202) 343-9729.

Respectfully yours,